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THE VETTE SETTE 

 
A Monthly Publication For The Members of 

The Classic Glass Corvette Club 
Volume XVI Issue 11 November, 2006 

 

President’s Corner 
 
Well the year is almost over; we have had a 
lot of good times this year. Let me just say 
that I have enjoyed being your President for 
2006. We have had a full calendar this year as 
we always do, but we still have a few more 
events to go so sit back and enjoy the 
remaining time this year.  
 
We have had plenty to do this year and way to 
many memories for me to talk about them all, 
so if you missed one or two ask some of your 
fellow members that attended the one you 
missed and try not to miss to many next year. 
 
Some of the events we did this year were: 
Calvary Children’s Home Bowling @ US 
Play, Valentine's Cruise; IV Annual Trip to 
Highlands NC; Atlanta Braves Honors 1966 
Players Parade @ Turner Field; C5/C6 
Birthday Bash @ the NCM, Bowling Green 
KY; Bowling Night @ US Play in Kennesaw; 
VetteStock @ Bogey's in Woodstock; Dyno 
Day @ MTI Racing in Marietta; "CARS" 
Movie Matinee @ AMC & Varsity Jr in 
Kennesaw; Annual Club Picnic; Gene Cofer's 
Private Car Collection in Tucker GA; 
Mystery Cruise to Chattanooga; Friday Night 
Sock-hop; SuperVette Saturday; 2nd Annual 
Wine Cruise; Warm Springs Cruise to FDR's  
 
 
 

home place; Petite Le Mans @ Road Atlanta 
in Braselton; Charleston SC Weekend Cruise; 
Operation One Voice Cruise to Toccoa GA; 
Corvettes Against Breast Cancer Ride,  and 
Tail of the Dragon Cruise. WOW what a list! 
 
We still have the Holiday Party and this year 
we are going to have two light cruises, one to 
Callaway and one to Stone Mountain, so do 
stop yet as we are still having fun. 
 
Do not forget to vote at the Holiday party and 
the absentee ballot is available if you cannot 
make the Christmas Party. 
 
We are going to have a great time to close out 
the year please come join us. 
 
 

                 Barry 
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Officers for 2006 

 
President  
Barry Tomlinson – 770-753-0307 
Vice President At Large 
Randy Cooper – 770-943-6131 
Vice President of Membership 
Don Shamel – 770-751-5710 
Vice President of Activities 
Cindy Owens – 770-971-7933 
Secretary 
Harriette Majoros –770-971-7249 
Treasurer 
Tom Sauntry – 770-494-8469 
Board Members 
John Pardus – 770-265-1494 
Reggie Martin – 678-488-5461 
Bob Renneke – 770-218-2999 
Joe Owens – 770-971-7933 
NCM Ambassador 
Fred Hale – 770-422-6206 
Webmaster 
Bridget Stephens – 770-891-6602 
Newsletter Editor 
Bill Majoros - 678-521-7402 
 
 

Editor’s Corner  

 
Well we are just about at the end of the year. Have you 
had a good one with your Vette? We have and the new 
addition makes life even better. 
 
If you are curious about how things were on the Tail of 
the Dragon, or just want to see your own car 
negotiating the curves with the rain, go to 
www.Killboy.com. At the right is the store and if you 
go to the week of 11-11 and choose cars, then click on 
page 8 and after, you may just see your car coming and 
going or that of someone you know. As you go thru the 
pictures, you will see many folks – not just ours- who 
crossed the lane line. Those who attended the 
Defensive Driving class will tell you that is a no-no big 
time. 
 
Each month there are many great things to do and at 
the Holiday Party, give a thank you to those who have 
managed the planning for events and think about doing 
one yourself. From experience, I will say that all you 
need is an idea and excitement about that idea. Let your 
exhaust roar from there. 

 
Winter is the time of going over THE CAR and making 
sure all is in readiness for next year. Keep on driving 
safely, enjoy your holidays, keep on wavin’ and look 
forward to another event filled year with CGCC!  

 

See you at the Holiday Party for elections and the last 
meeting of the year. If you are not going to attend, get 
you ballot over to Barry Tomlinson via email. 
 

Corvette Racing Update 

CCC666RRR Corvette Racing 
 
See you next year – Watch this spot --- Zoom Zoom 
 
 

*Corvettes For Sale* 

 
If you have a Corvette for sale, we will put it into the 
newsletter for 1 month free of charge.  The ad can have up to 
3 lines and contain only a basic description and contact 
information.  After that you can run an extended ad for 6 
months and only have to pay $10 for members and $25 for 
non-members.  This should be a great new feature to the 
newsletter.  If you have any questions, please contact Bill 
Majoros – 770-971-7249 
 
 

** Special News ** 

You must have your 2007 dues postmarked by 
December 31, 2006 to take advantage of the 
renewal rates.  If your renewal is postmarked 
after December 31, 2006, you are subject to 
the New Member rates.  Save that $10 and 
send them in before the deadline! 
 
Also, if you have not renewed, this will be the 
last issue of the Vette Sette you will 
receive…Sorry……… 
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General Meeting of CGCC MINUTES  
November 15, 2006 
 

President: Barry Tomlinson called the meeting to order 
promptly at 7:30 p.m. at Sideline Grill. 
 

Barry welcomed all in attendance and reminded all that 
this is the last meeting for this year at Sidelines. Our 
next general meeting will be at the Holiday Party on 
Dec. 2 at the Timber Ridge Conference Center.  
 

He asked Cindy Owens to recap three events later in 
her report, Operation One Voice, Corvettes Against 
Breast Cancer and Veterans Day Parade. 
 

Tail of the Dragon had 22 cars in attendance although 
only 15 cars went out and back. Some went another 
way back. This event was not as fast as it has been in 
the past due to the rain but did get the adrenalin going 
none the less. You just have to come on the next one 
per Barry. Brasstown Valley Resort was the site of a 
fantastic dinner. Some of the group stayed here while a 
number of people stayed at the Holiday Inn. 
 

NCM donations: Wayne Ray has graciously challenged 
us to donate up to $10,000 which he will match dollar 
for dollar for the building fund for the museum. So far 
there is $1,000 in 2 checks that have been given to 
Tom Sauntry.  
 

We lost a friend in Randy Cooper’s dad who recently 
died. The club sent flowers. 
 

Nominations:  All slots are full except one. Additional 
nominations can be made for all offices. The need is for 
VP of Activities. 
 

Don Shamel read the names of all those who have 
accepted nominations and the office for which the 
person was nominated. The floor was opened up for 
nominations. Cindy Owens was nominated as was 
Doug Reed both of whom accepted the nomination. 
Bob Renneke accepted the nomination this time to the 
board of directors.  Nominations were closed, all slots 
now having two persons or more running for the office. 
 

Wayne Ray invited all to look at the museum website to 
view a short video on the new building. He is matching 
club and member donations. Get your check to Tom 
Sauntry made out to the Museum. The challenge ends 
at the end of the Holiday Party. Bill Majoros commented 
that if you give $500 that you will get your name on the 
wall in the new building. 
 

Secretary’s Report: Harriette Majoros 
 

She asked for a motion to accept as published. Moved 
by Jane Tendeni and 2

nd
 by Toni Etter. Minutes 

accepted. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Tom Sauntry  
 

Lots of dues money is coming in and it is not yet in the 
report. Also there will be a considerable outlay as the 
many charitable donations will be made shortly,  
including the charity families. 

 

 Beginning Balance:       $12042.43 
Cash receipts   106.50 
Disbursements               1119.38 
Ending Balance                11029.55* 
(Includes $2000 emergency “rainy day” fund) 

 

Tom asked for a motion to accept as presented. Wayne 
Ray moved, Reggie Martin 2

nd
. Report accepted. 

 

Barry asked Don to check to make sure that all those 
running for office have paid their dues for next year as 
required. Don assured us that all had paid. Also dues 
have to be paid for by the Holiday Party in order to vote. 
 

VP of Activities: Cindy Owens 
 

Operation One Voice- there was a police escort on the 
back roads but it was not as much fun as being on the 
Interstate. CABC: CGCC made a $250. donation. A 
number of cars did laps and then on to the interesting 
car show. Tail of the Dragon: Lots of fun for all who 
went. Veterans Day Parade had some of our members 
in attendance. 
 

Upcoming Events: Defensive Driving Class. 
Harriette Majoros explained where it is located and that 
all are encouraged to attend to get a reduction in car 
insurance. Saturday 11-18 starting at 9:00 a.m.  
Holiday Party is Dec 2 at the Timber Ridge Conference 
Center, same location as last few years. Invitations 
have gone out but Cindy and Joe would like to have 
everyone going sign up so that a good count can be 
given to Timber Ridge. Reservations with payment of 
$30 per person need to be to the Owens’ by Nov. 27. 
 

Holiday Lights at Callaway is Dec. 12. We will leave 
from Sidelines at 3:00p.m., then gather about 5:30 for 
dinner at a destination to be determined. Make 
reservation for the trolley between 8 & 9 o’clock. You 
will have to go to the Callaway website to order tickets. 
Dress warm! It can get quite cold there at night. Call the 
Days In at the 800 number to make your reservation for 
the hotel but you will need to indicate CGCC to get the 
$71 + tax rate. MAKE SURE YOU GET TROLLY 
TICKETS. 
 

Greg asked Cindy if we were doing clothes for the kids 
again at the Holiday Party. Girls and boys jean and 
pants size 3-8 are needed. 
 

Toys for Tots: Flyers are on the tables and this is in 
conjunction with Peach State Posse, meeting at 
Barnacles on Barrett Parkway. Bring new, unwrapped 
toy for the show. Have spots for 180 cars, and sign up 
is from 9-10:30. There will be door prizes, vendors. 
Even if you do not stay, come and drop off a new toy. 
Show is from 11-3:30. 
 

Ron Floyd was asked if cars are needed for the Peach 
Bowl. Unknown at this time. 
 

VP of Membership: Don Shamel    
 

There are 84 people present with 2 new members 
Nancy & Bob Alexander. We now have 215 members. 
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Guests are David Dew – said it was a long way over 
here. 
Danny Moore – 98 convertible 
Shelly Cherry – came with husband, Michael who is a 
member already. 
 

Marilyn won the pot of money. T-shirts, etc were won by 
a number of people. 
 
NCM Ambassador: Fred Hale 
 

There’s nothing new for now. Volunteer lunch was good 
and then a caravan ride to a cave. Please consider 
joining if you are not already a member. Also reminded 
us again about Wayne Ray’s donation challenge and 
that donations to the museum are fully tax deductible. 
 

Ron Floyd made a motion to have the board determine 
the amount of a donation for the museum from the club 
for the building fund. Hillary 2

nd
 and the motion was 

approved. 
 

CGCC Store: Chris Siddall  
 
Chris will return as the store manager. (This delighted 
the crowd.) If you do not have a club sticker on your 
car’s window, you can buy them from her. You get only 
one so if you acquire more cars or change cars, you will 
need to have a new sticker. Still have CD’s from the 
Sock Hop for sale. The club’s official shirt color is blue 
and they along with blankets will make nice Christmas 
Presents. Asked Heck to show off what can be done 
with as his shirt shows “73 big block”. 
 

Webmaster:  Bridget Stephens 
 

She got on her soap box about her ‘soap opera’ of 
members getting her pictures of their cars for the 
member’s garage. If you do not want a picture of your 
Vette there, she will start putting Mustangs with your 
name under it. If you donate toys for tots, Calvin will 
take a professional picture of your cars. 
At the Holiday Party, Joe & Cindy will have the camera 
to take pictures for the members’ photo album. 
Sign-up sheets are very important and it is just as 
important to cancel if you find you can not attend an 
event. To cancel, go to sign up, put in names and for 
number attending, put a Zero (0) in the box. If it is the 
day of the event, call the event manager. 
Password will change in January after the January 
meeting as only paid members have access to the pass 
worded sites. 
So far the web forum has not been successful for lat of 
someone to be the monitor. If you are willing, contact 
Bridget. She will help get you started. 
 

VP at Large: Randy Cooper 
 

$178 in raffle tickets so the club gets $87 and two 
people will get $44.50. Bob Renneke’s name was 
drawn and he donated the funds back to the club. Ed 
Goss was the other winner. 
New cars: Harriette Majoros has a new to her 2002 
Electron Blue convertible with a white top. Its license 
plate will be DNTUWSH. 

The other new car is Toni Etter’s loaded 2006 yellow 
convertible.  
Some one in the crowd said, “You go girl.” 
Randy also thanked the club for the flowers and 
concern and prayers of the members. 
 

Barry then thanked the board and officers and 
managers for a good year. Introduced each one.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:03 – (Harriette told Barry this 
was his shortest meeting.) 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Harriette Majoros 
Secretary  
 

Where Does the Money Go?? 

 

What is the Pythagorean Theorem?  Let’s face it; it’s 

been a long time since many of us have covered 

middle grade math concepts.  Recently the CGCC 

heard about a new program at Garrett Middle School 

called “Parent’s Math Night Out”.  “Parent’s Math 

Night Out”, sponsored by Garrett M. S. PTSA, is an 

innovative after-school educational program designed 
to help parents better understand what their children 

are learning in Math class.  In an effort to encourage 

more parents to get involved in the weekly math 

sessions, Garrett Middle School is having a “Parent’s 

Math Night Out Open House” on December 7, 2006.  

The Open House will consist of a free spaghetti dinner 

at 6:00 PM to be followed by a Math Class for parents 
for students from 6:45-8:00 PM.  When planning this 

event, Tonie Etter and her principal, Dr. Phillip Page 

did not expect more than 60 to 75 attendees; 

however, they are expecting over 325 guests based on 

the RSVP’s.   Classic Glasser’s, Harriette & Bill 

Majoros, Reggie Martin, and Marvin & Chris Siddall 

generously donated to the cost of the “Parent’s Math 
Night Out Open House”.  Garrett Middle School is 

inviting CGCC to become a “Partner in Progress” to 

show their gratitude to the club.  CLASSIC GLASS 

ROCKS !!     
    

BALLOT 
 

Regarding the ballot that follows. It can be printed 
and sent off to Barry Tomlinson via email 
Barton@bellsouth.net or brought to the Holiday 
Party. Make sure that you have your ballot to him 
before 12:00 noon on Saturday. The same is true 
of the renewal form
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             OFFICIAL BALLOT 
 2007 Officers and Board Members 

 MAIL TO Classic Glass, PO Box 4936, Marietta GA 30061 
                                                            (One Vote per Paid 2007 Member) 

 

Position Candidate 
Vote  

(Mark with X) 

John Iroff 
 

President 
(Vote for one) 

Joe Owens 
 

Dan Casey 
 

VP At Large 
(Vote for one) 

Ron Floyd 
 

Cindy Owens 
 

VP Activities 
(Vote for one) 

Doug Reed 
 

Hillary Dukas 
 

VP Membership 
(Vote for one) 

Becky Keith 
 

Fred Hale 
 

NCM Ambassador 
(Vote for one) 

Wayne Ray 
 

Randy Cooper 
 

Bob Dukas 
 

Wayne Mobley 
 

John Pardus 
 

Martha Nedderman 
 

Bob Renneke 
 

Don Shamel 
 

Board of Directors 
(Vote for three) 

Larry Yon 
 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Absentee Ballot: Name required and must be verified by a member eligible to vote. 
 
Note:  this page is for use in validating your ballet only.  It will be destroyed after validation and will not be attached to your ballet. 
 
Member Voting: Name _____________________________Signature___________________________ 

 
Verifying Member: Name___________________________Signature___________________________ 
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CLASSIC GLASS CORVETTE CLUB 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
 
It is time again to renew your Club Membership for the coming year.  As per the club by-laws, dues are 
payable between October 1 and December 31 each year.  Please note the following important 
considerations: 

 

• Membership automatically lapses if dues are not paid by the December meeting/party. 

• Dues not paid by December 31 will require member(s) to rejoin CGCC and pay the higher new 
member dues.   

• Members seeking election will not be listed on the election ballot unless dues are paid by end of 
November meeting. 

• Any member(s) who have not paid their renewal dues prior to or upon arrival at the December 
meeting/holiday party will not be able to vote on the officers and directors’ ballot (or any other Club 
business) until dues are received. 

• PLEASE remit your dues for the upcoming year as soon as possible to ensure your payment is 
recorded prior to the December meeting/holiday party. 

 
Please mail this form completed with your check made payable to 
 

Classic Glass Corvette Club to: P. O. Box 4936, Marietta, GA 30061. 

 
NAME: ___________________________ Spouse/Significant Other :__________________________ 

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY: ________________________________________ State: ___________    Zip: ______________ 
 

PHONE:  Home _________________________ Work: ___________________/__________________ 

      Email: _________________________________ / __________________________________ 

      Cell:  _____________________________ /_________________________________ 

 
(Would you like your Monthly Newsletter, The Vette Sette, to be emailed instead of sent by mail to save postage?      Yes       No 
  

YEAR JOINED CLUB: __________                 MEMBER OF NCM?      Yes       No         If yes, year joined:  ________ 

 
CORVETTE(S) OWNED    (Please include year, color & body style) 
 

1. _____________________________________________________________________ 
 

2. _____________________________________________________________________ 
 

3. _____________________________________________________________________ 
 

4. _____________________________________________________________________ 
 

_____ $35 Single Regular Member Renewal 
_____ $20 For Spouse/Significant Other   $__________ Total Enclosed 
 
NOTE: If you became a new member between Oct 1 and Dec 31 of the calendar year, you are not required to pay 
renewal membership fees until the renewal period the following calendar year. 
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LOOKING BACK –  

Classic Glass 15 Years Ago 
By Ron Floyd 
 
Ron is sitting back relaxing this month and knows that we 
will be electing new officers and he will be back next month. 

 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
       
       
  
 
 
 
 
 
     

 
 

     
 

02/06 

Relocating soon to a new location in Acworth, GA 

07/06 
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11/06 
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Next year there will be a page inserted here waiting to 

be filled up with events, fun and people. 

 

 See ya 

 
  

Upcoming Activities: 

 
 
December 2 – Holiday Party 
December 9 – Lights at Callaway 
December 16- Lights at Stone Mountain. 

 

National Corvette Museum Activities 

 
Wayne Ray Building Fund Challenge ends at the Holiday Party 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      
P.O. Box 4936 
Marietta, GA 30061 

 
HOTLINE (770) 662-4320 

Web Page: 
http://www.cgcorvetteclub.com 

Meeting Location 
Sidelines Grill 

1440 Roswell Road 
Marietta, GA 

Approx. 1 Mile East of the Big Chicken 
2nd Tuesday of Each Month 

Meeting Time: 7:30 PM 
Next Meeting: Dec.2 

Timber Ridge Conference 
Center 

 

 
 
 

 


